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ESSENTIAL MAINTENANCE WORKS: 

A52 Gamston roundabout to Wheatcroft roundabout 

 Update Bulletin 1 – 29.10.2019 

 
Planned essential lighting maintenance works began on Monday 7th October 2019 on the A52, from 
the Gamston roundabout to the Wheatcroft roundabout. This work is scheduled for completion by 
February 2020. 
 
To keep our programme for these works as short as possible, and to minimise disruption to the local 
community, residents, businesses and road users, we are carrying out work between the hours of 
8pm and 6am, Monday to Friday. All carriageways will remain open as usual outside of our working 
times, as will the laybys along the A52 which means mobile businesses can continue to trade. 
However, we will need to close the laybys 24-hours a day, for 5 days from Monday 28th October 
2019 to Saturday 2nd November 2019, so we can work safely at the back of them. The laybys will 
reopen at 6am on Saturday 2nd November 2019. 
 
Please Note: All businesses are open as usual in the surrounding areas while we carry out essential 
maintenance. 
 
The purpose of our maintenance works is to remove and replace the current street lighting. Once 
installed, the new LED lighting system will reduce light pollution, energy usage and on-going 
maintenance requirements. 
 
Since 7th October 2019, the installation of electrical ducting across the carriageway has been 
completed and work will now begin on the cable network for the section of road. The old lighting 
columns will be removed and new columns will be installed in different positions along the 
network. Work to the electrical columns will continue over the next few weeks.  
 
This week our team has started to clear the overhanging vegetation. These works are estimated to 
be completed by the end of next week.  
 
Maintenance work to the carriageway, which includes resurfacing the road will begin on Monday 
and will be completed by the end of the week. Following this, work will begin on white line renewal 
to the road.  
 
With the renewed LED lighting, white lines and re-surfaced carriageway, the A52 between Gamston 
and Wheatcroft will be safer for road users 
 
Please Note: That all our planned roadworks may be subject to change due to weather conditions 
or unforeseen circumstances.  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I apologise for any disruption our works may cause. Please plan ahead and allow extra time for 
your journey.  
 

For further information, please contact: 
 
Irene Plant 
 
Mobile: 07768 796542  
Email: EMADcomms@kier.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


